
1  

 NEWSLETTER 

                      Editorial 
Hello everyone. I hope you managed to get through 
the Christmas season, as it can be very difficult for 
those who have suffered a loss at that time of the 
year.  
 

After 6 months of looking at the NTLS laptop sitting 
on my desk, I finally opened it up and set up the 
programs I needed. I had a bit of a tricky time     

getting all the email accounts to function properly, but after a couple 
of days, and with help from my son Rhys, I am pleased to say that  
everything is now up and running. Having some annual leave gave me 
the time to also get a few things done in the NTLS office. 
 

I have decided to go back to the basics and depending on the funding 
we have available at the time, I will be donating copies of our books to 
local libraries and other community based groups that are able to 
make good use of them. This has been the best way in the past in 
which to promote our work, and we hope that NTLS members will be 
able to provide a few good suggestions of recipients. Please remember 
that the books are to be donated to groups and/or organisations, not 
individuals. People wishing to give books to an individual will need to 
purchase them from one of the outlets listed on the website. 
 

I‟m pleased to see NTLS members reading the Face book posts,     
sharing information, experiences etc. We have had a few new       
members join us during these past months and we wish them a warm 
welcome, and hope they find the comfort and support that they seek. 
 

Not sure what the weather is like in your area, but in Adelaide it has 
been extremely hot, with temperatures hovering around the high 30‟s
(celcius) to low 40‟s on most days. Air conditioning in South Australia 
has     become a necessity rather than a luxury, and most of the  
Christmas holidays have been spent inside, in front of the air          
conditioner. It has been almost impossible to keep the water up to the 
garden, and we have emptied several of our rainwater tanks just trying 
to keep the vege garden and small lawn area out the back, alive. We 
have       members from so many different areas—it would be          
wonderful to hear from you. 
 

Well that‟s enough from me for the present time. I‟ve written a new 
article on page 2 that will hopefully promote some discussion, and I‟ve 
republished some of our past articles for our newer members to read. 
 

Yours in bereavement care, Lynne Harford, Founder, NTLS 
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ñIn any moment of        

decision the best thing you 

can do is the right thing, 

the next best thing is the 

wrong thing, and the 

worst thing you can do is 

nothing.ò 
(Theodore Roosevelt) 

«No matter how short your life is; just make it matter!¬(Lynne Harford) 
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Does the Grief Ever Stop? 
By Lynne Harford, NTLS Founder. 

 

Grieving is such a difficult and drawn out process. It can be extremely cruel when we feel         
misunderstood and deserted by those around us. On the other hand, it can reward us with 
strengthened bonds of love and friendship, and introduce us to people who have travelled down 
similar paths. During my own time of grief, I undertook a „calling‟ to begin a twin loss                  
bereavement care charity. The work that I have been doing for over 23 years has at times, made 
me feel very vulnerable as I have shared intimate feelings and experiences with total strangers, as 
well as family and friends. I admit to feeling a sense of irony that something so cruel, yet so                 
commonplace can also provide me with a strong sense of achievement through positive feedback 
and public appreciation.  
 

Funny how grief can rob us of our freedom and make us feel so isolated. We may feel like we are 
living in a bubble where we are spectators instead of participants. There are so many facets of the 
human life-cycle where loss and grief occurs that I know from personal experience, it almost feels 
as if we live in a perpetual state of grief. When we stop and think about it, this happens to all of 
us, yet we feel that „loss and grief‟ is something best left for „special occasions‟. 
 

For example, during their childhood, a person may experience the death of a parent, or their   
parents may divorce. That person is not only experiencing their own grief, but the grief of those 
around them. This compounding grief may result in further pain as the family is split up, or 
forced to move due to a drop or sudden loss of income.  Leaving friends, having to start a new 
school, and having to find one‟s place again within society can all be extremely difficult. Think 
about the families where the main earner is required to move on a regular basis, such as in the 
military or other Government position. A person may be diagnosed with a chronic illness that 
robs them of the opportunity to complete their education, or follow their chosen career path. They 
may find it difficult to form long-term relationships and keep themselves hidden from society. 
Not surprisingly, such mind-numbing experiences are extremely common, yet we all feel              
ill-equipped to handle them. We forget to utilise our basic gifts of compassion, love, empathy and 
understanding. We become protective and selfish and shut people out. How often do we hear the 
phrase, “They brought it all upon themselves” when referring to people who seem to constantly 
find themselves in difficult situations.  
 

One important thing I have learnt from grief is that the world around us doesn‟t stop. It doesn‟t 
wait patiently for us to make our return and then continue on. It just keeps going, and leaves us 
behind. Like a child left standing in the middle of an isolated road. We shed a tear when we hear 
the tale, then snuggle back down into our comfortable state of complacency; thankful that we are 
not that abandoned child. My point is blunt. At one time or another, we are all that abandoned 
child, and at one time or another, we all have the chance to rescue that child. But how many of us 
realise it, and when we do realise it, how many of us do anything about it?  
 

In my own experiences I have found education to be the wonderful escape to freedom. It frees us 
from the chains of ignorance, allows us to think and challenges us to learn. It encourages us to  
examine, invent and debate. Sharing information doesn‟t rely upon high intelligence levels, huge 
incomes and popularity. It simply involves talking and listening. It requires patience,                  
understanding and a tenacious nature. When do we begin to understand that working together is 
more productive than fighting against each other? When do we realise that a sense of         
achievement is not the result of an over-inflated ego? When I started my charity many years ago, I 
promised myself that I would try and work with others. I also promised myself that I would seek 
new ideas, and encourage discussion. In some areas I have succeeded, and in others I am still 
working towards achieving my goals. May you all find the courage and strength to work towards 
your own goals, and may you find satisfaction in life‟s achievements.  
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Meet the NTLS Team 
 
We have a wonderful team at National Twin Loss Support. Whilst we are only a small                  
bereavement care charity, we have been active for over 23 years, and pride ourselves on creating 
our own bereavement care material, instead of replicating what has already been done by other 
groups. NTLS takes pride in its integrity. We believe in a credible and reliable approach to twin 
loss, and other bereavement care issues. We invite you to meet the NTLS Administration Team. 

 
Founder: Lynne Harford 
Originally from Sydney, Lynne lived in Murray Bridge, South Australia for 22 years 
before moving to Adelaide in 2010. During 1990s she completed counselling courses 
with Lutheran Community Care and Bonnie Babes. In 2012 Lynne completed a Post 
Graduate Certificate in Counselling Skills through Australian College of Applied    
Psychology. She has authored several books, articles, brochures and newsletters and 
created and maintains the NTLS website. She won the 2009 short-listed category for 
Leadership of Women, and initiated the Apex Australia Twin Loss Awareness Kit  
project during 2002-2006, which won the 2003 South Australia Premier‟s           
Community Service Encouragement Award. 

 
Patron: Dr Jane Warland 
NTLS is proud to have as its Patron, well known South Australian University Lecturer 
and author, Dr Jane Warland. Dr Warland is the author of the books, “Our Baby 
Died”, “Pregnancy After Loss”, and “The Midwife and the Bereaved Family”, and is 
highly sought after as a guest speaker at medical conventions and bereavement care 
conferences around Australia and overseas. Jane has over 30 years nursing experience 
and is currently a Senior Lecturer in Nursing at the University of South Australia. She 
is a strong supporter of volunteer, community-based bereavement care organisations 
and is currently involved as a board member or advisory council member of various 

           organisations across the globe.  

Marketing & Promotions Officer: Sean McPherson 
Sean has been involved in community based activities for many years in South      
Australia. During 1998 to 2004 he was involved with the Motorcycle Riders             
Association of SA and was in charge of the annual Toy Run, as well as being a Road 
Safety officer for the organisation. In 1993, he and his dog Ochre walked                   
approximately 250 km from Adelaide to Loxton in SA, raising almost $2,000 for the 
Lutheran Seminary Rebuilding Fund. Other roles have been Sunday School Teacher 
and Youth Leader with St Stephens Lutheran during 1998 to 2003, Scout Leader 
with 1st Rose Park SA in 1989/90, and SES (State Emergency Services) volunteer 
with the Campbelltown unit during 1984 to 1994. Sean was also involved with the                 

  Ambassadors Christian Motor cycle Outreach, (SA‟s version of the God Squad),
 during 1989 to 1994, and again in 2000 to 2003. 
 

Honourary Founding Member: Rhys Schulz 
Rhys has been the inspiration for the work being done by NTLS. He has been       
involved with community service groups such as the Apex Club of Murray Bridge, 
Army Cadets, and was an assistant martial arts instructor with his Mum. He        
currently works for the Australian Government and enjoys anything to do with   
computers. 
 

 ñThe person born with a talent they are 

meant to use will find their greatest  

happiness in using it.ò 
 

(Johann Wolfgang Von Goethe) 
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Put flyer for SANDS NZ conference here. 
 

Whole page 
 

Just waiting for clearer copy 
 

 
 

2015 NTLS Project 
 

“The Diary” published in 1998 & 2014 began the story of twin loss from pregnancy 
to the first few years after birth. It told the story of twin loss from the mother‟s 
viewpoint. 
 
“The Survivor” published in 2003 and 2015 continued that story from childhood to 
adolescence. It revealed the experiences of both the mother and father, as well as 
the survivor‟s viewpoint. It included examples from surviving triplets and other 

higher order multiple birth children and their families. 
 
“Future‟s Hope” aims to finish the story. It will investigate the years of adulthood. Although studies have 
been previously published by health care professionals about the effects of twin loss on multiple birth   
survivors, this book will examine the experiences of the singleton siblings as well.  
 
Just like the NTLS project during 2008-2010, questionnaires will be distributed to participants in       
countries such as Australia, New Zealand, Canada and the United States. Questionnaires are currently 
available from NTLS upon request, and a few twin loss sites have also offered to support the project.  
 
Following on from the 2008-2010 project, the 2015 study will only be examining a relatively small number 
of participants, hopefully around 20. The plan is to produce “Future‟s Hope” within the next two years.  
Members of the NTLS Facebook page already have access to questionnaires and have been encouraged to 
share them with any relevant groups and individuals. 
 
Interested persons aged 18 years and above who wish to participate, are encouraged to email the NTLS 
Founder at “founderntls@internode.on.net” for a copy of the questionnaire. 
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Should I Tell the Truth? 

(taken from Lynne Schulzôs book, ñThe Survivor 1st Edò. pub. 2003 Pleasant Word, USA, chapter 8) 

“A resounding “Yes” always springs into my mind—whenever I hear parents of surviving twins ask if they 

should be honest with their survivor about his or her unique status in life. I have counselled too many    

parents over the years to think otherwise. Being honest has worked well in my own particular situation 

and I believe there is no reason why it shouldn‟t work with other families. 

 

Generally, people might make the incorrect assumption that young children don‟t understand many of 

life‟s complexities and that they are better simply not knowing. They feel that it would cause too much   

upset, and that because the dead twin is not around anymore, that the child is best forgotten. As previously 

mentioned in the chapter, “Common Survivor Behaviour”, children are more resilient and intelligent than 

many of us might like to think. If we are prepared to present the story on their level, i.e. in terms that they 

would understand at their particular age, most families would find that younger children are more curious 

about their twinship, than upset by it. Besides making them feel special, it may assist in helping some to 

also understand why they sometimes feel distant and aloof from the rest of the world. 

 

Some mothers are pressured to keep their „secret‟ of two babies. This pressure may come from both       

doctors, as well as well-meaning relatives who may feel that it is better to not mention some of the 

„unpleasant things‟ that life throws up at us. This holds true especially for some of the previous generations 

where societal views were very different towards mothers who delivered stillborn children. The war years 

created a difficult and unrealistic perspective towards death, where it became so common that people    

developed an almost blasé attitude towards what was an almost daily occurrence. There was no time to 

grieve—people just had to get on with the obligations and rituals of everyday life.  

 

However, to bottle up grief doesn‟t work. 

 

There have  been other situations where the survivors have discovered they have a twin by accident,      

perhaps after the death of a parent when they are required to sort through paperwork. I know of one      

instance where the surviving twin was accidentally told during a casual conversation with a family friend 

who, (nineteen years later), forgot to keep the secret. It pays in the long term to be honest with our         

survivors because they will eventually discover who they really are, and let‟s face it—it‟s not fair to make 

everyone we know have to remember for the rest of their lives to not say anything about a difficult       

situation that belongs to us.” 

 

Meet “Pooh Bear” (far right) who watches over 

Bindi Johns‟ twins Mackenzie and Paige (dec). 

Pooh is an example of a positive way in which  

the Johns family can share their deceased twin 

Paige with friends and family, and help surviving 

twin Mackenzie, to understand just how special 

she is to the world. Many thanks to Bindi for 

sharing this lovely picture. 
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The Diary, 2nd Edition by Lynne Schulz. 

Paperback, 201 pages, price $24.95 

"The Diary" is an inspirational story as shown through the eyes 

of a grieving mother. Whilst confronting issues that make most 

people feel uncomfortable, it attempts to shatter the walls of 

fear and ignorance surrounding death in general. This is a book 

that offers hope to those seeking it, and insight for those who 

wish to understand. A very personal and tragic journey; "The 

Diary" holds something for everybody.  

Also available in e-book format from Lulu Publishing. 

The Survivor 2nd Edition by Lynne Schulz. 

Paperback, 224 pages, price $27.95 

"The Survivor" examines in detail, the effects upon surviving 

twins and other higher order multiple birth loss children, and their 

families, as the survivors progress through childhood and       

adolescence. This book was promoted in Las Vegas, USA, in 

2004 by representatives from Multiple Births Canada, at the 14th 

Annual Perinatal Bereavement Conference. "An essential        

addition to Lynne Schulz's first book, "The Diary"; a 'must-have' 

for anyone even slightly  curious about the behavioural patterns 

of these unique and very special people." 

Help Support NTLS and learn more about Twin Loss! 
Don‟t just talk about learning more about twin and higher order multiple birth loss issues. 
Don‟t just think about helping a bereavement care charity achieve its goals of providing      
support and education to health care professionals, bereaved families as well as numerous                  
bereavement care charities in Australia and overseas. Be proactive and purchase one of our 
books!! 

Do you have a surviving multiple birth child and are unsure of how to raise the topic of why 
they are so special to you? Do you know of someone who is having trouble understanding the 
grieving process because those around them say it must be done in a certain way, or in a     
particular order? Then buy a book, give it to someone you know, and share the learning! 

All NTLS books are Available from Amazon Books, Barnes & Noble 

and Lulu Publishing www.lulu.com. 

All royalties go to NTLS. 
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A snippet from an NTLS Newsletter: [date here]  

Title 

“put article here?”  

(Schulz, L., 2009) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

ñquoteò 
 

 

(author) 

Join us in the NTLS Annual Awareness 
Day ... 

 

Fluffy Slippers 
Day 2016 

 
On 1st March throw on your favourite pair of fluffy slippers and help  
promote the work being done by National Twin Loss Support. 
 
What does NTLS do? 
¶ provides free twin loss information to health care professionals, bereaved 

families and other bereavement care organisations; 
¶ undertakes research into twin loss issues; and 
¶ provides links to other online resources. 
 
Find out more by visiting our website www.nationaltwinloss.org.au 
Or visit our Facebook page; 
Or send an email to: enquiriesntls@internode.on.net 
 

 
 
 

!ƴŘ ŘƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ ŀ ǇƘƻǘƻ ƻŦ ȅƻǳ 
and your friends wearing 

fluffy slippersτthe sillier the better!! 

mailto:mailto:enquiriesntls@internode.on.net
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Contributions 
 
Contributions from our NTLS members are 
appreciated. Please send them to: 
 
enquiriesntls@internode.on.net and put the 
words “Newsletter Contribution” in the    
Subject field of the email. 
 
 

 

STOP PRESS! 
Due to the amount of Spam being received by our emails-
founder@nationaltwinloss.org.au and  
enquiries@nationaltwinloss.org.au, 
 we have now arranged for some new email addresses which will     
hopefully, alleviate this problem. 
 
Please use the following emails from now on to contact us: 
 
Founder—  founderntls@internode.on.net 
 
Enquiries—  enquiriesntls@internode.on.net 

NTLS Adelaide Book Launch 
We have decided to rethink our Adelaide Book 
Launch planned for February, and change tact 
by going back to our beginnings where we 
promoted our books through donations to  
local groups, libraries and other community 
based organisations. This was how we  started 
when “The Diary” was first published in 1998 
and it proved very effective indeed. Therefore, 
to start off the new year, we have donated a 
copy of “The Diary” and “The Survivor” to the 
Library of the Lutheran Church in Salisbury 
in South Australia. The lady who accepted the 
books was so pleased, especially because they 
were being personally donated by the author, 
that she asked if they could be signed. It is 
very heart-warming to see such appreciation 
and we hope it goes some way into helping to   
promote our books, as well as the work being 
done by NTLS. Afterall; word-of-mouth is not 
only one of the most powerful and effective 
forms of advertising, it‟s also free!  
If NTLS members know of a worthy school, 
library, medical centre or other community-
based recipient in their local areas, please let 
us know.  

National Twin 

Loss Support 
ABN: 69 695 149 922 

PO Box 3157 

Salisbury East  SA  5109 

Australia 

Phone: 0419 039 194 

Email: enquiriesntls@internode.on.net 

Website: www.nationaltwinloss.org.au 

Visit us on Facebook!! 

 

 

ñSuccess is the good     

fortune that comes from 

aspiration, desperation, 

perspiration and            

inspiration.ò 
 

(Evan Esar) 


